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KAPPA ALPHA PSI FRATERNITY, INC. ®
Raleigh Alumni Chapter

Formal Meeting Minutes
January 19, 2014 
“Remaining Loyal to the Bond” 
Ritualistic Opening- The chapter meeting was called to order by Polemarch Christopher Young, Esq. at 6:00pm
Polemarch's Remarks- Offered a moment of silence for the passing of Grand Polemarch Young.  Congratulated brother Sam Rouse for being honored as Kappa Man of the Year.
Visiting Brothers- No visiting brothers
Keeper of Records Report- Brother Hyman, in place of Brother Newkirk presenting. Minutes are included in the Brothers Only section of the chapter website.  Correspondence Read, minutes accepted with minor spelling corrections.   
Keeper of Exchequers Report- Notice for information only.  Exchequer report included details of each account.  We have 61 fully financial brothers (Chapter only) thus far.
Old Business
Holiday Party, Triangle Founders Day, J5 - Brother Polemarch remarked that each event was a huge success and well attended.  Visiting Brother Taylor and Brother Dudley were highlights on January 5th.
New Business-
Province Council—March 12-16th Polemarch Young presenting. The chapter has secured a suite at the Province. The online registration form will be available on January 20, 2014.  The deadline for the discounted room rate is fast approaching.  Encouraged brothers to reserve rooms before it's too late.

Church visitation- Polemarch Young reporting. Next church visit will be to Watts Chapel on February 16, 2014.  Church Service starts at 10:30am.
MLK Parade- We will participate in the MLK Parade.  We will meet at Morgan street across from the Capital at 10am.
Undergraduate Chapters

a. Shaw University, Delta Gamma- Brother Eric Williams stated no report.
b. Saint Augustine’s University, Gamma Omicron- Brother Ben Baker reported that they are having a Shimmy like a Nupe contest as a fundraiser on January 24, 2014 at 7:11pm. 
c. NC State University, Kappa Xi – Brother Tra White reported that the chapter had a very successful event called college dating 101.  The next event will be "Know your Rights."  Also announced that the new Lt. Strategus for the MEP is a new brother from the Chapter.
Guide Right- No official report. However, Brother Griffin stated that the Wakefield High School Kappa League have been successful in helping homeless kids and adults by collecting shoes.  They plan to deliver the shoes on Monday January 20, 2014.  They have about 11 Kappa League members at Wakefield.  
Committee Reports
1. MOIP- Brother Martin reporting.  Interest meeting held on January 14, 2014.  Motion made by Brother Wright, 2nd by Brother Thornton to defer intake until the Fall.  Motion amended by Brother Thornton and agreed by Brother Wright to state to defer intake until next fraternal year, not specifically the Fall.  Motion approved by the body.
2. Reclamation- Brother Hyman reporting.  The unofficial Founder's Day at the House(J5) was a huge success.  Thanked Brother Hooker for the words of encouragement and toast during the event.  Question by Brother Sturgis about consideration of asking surrounding chapters to help with the budget.  Answer is we'll look at it if it becomes a problem.  We want to encourage all brothers to attend financial and non-financial.  Brother Ulysses Taylor stated that we should also consider emphasizing retention of brothers as well.  Brother Hyman agreed.  Brother Brown stated that we need to make sure brothers are active with Grand Chapter as well because it's not possible to be active locally without being active with Grand Chapter.
3. Entertainment- Presented by Brother Gardner and Brother Woods.   Brother Gardner stated that there was positive feedback from the Holiday Party.  Brother Greene says that with the party open to non-Kappas, it just didn't feel like a Kappa party.  Brother Woods encouraged brothers to purchase tickets for The Krimson & Kreme party co-sponsored with Durham Alumni.  Also announced the we're having the Superbowl party in conjunction with the Knightdale Wake Forest Deltas.  He will send out an invite with what we are responsible to bring.  Brother Sturgis supported by Brother Greene have concerns with having functions that are open to non fraternity members.
4. Pan Hellenic- Presented by Brother Gilliard.  The new President's Council president is our very own Polemarch Young. The 20th Anniversary Gus Witherspoon award ceremony will be held on February 16, 2014 in Witherspoon Student Center from 3-5pm on the campus of NCSU.  Brother Gilliard will be receiving the award this year.  He is asking our chapter to purchase a patron listing for only $10.00.  Also stated that this year's Greek Picnic will be held in Raleigh.  Date to be determined.
5.  Amenities- Brother Marshall reported that Brother Pulley passed away.  Also restated that Grand Polemarch Young passed away.  Former Senior Province Vice Polemarch Pierce is in the hospital.  Brother Hooker reported that former National Nominations Chair, Brother Leonard Bell is also in the hospital. 
6. Citizen of the Year—Please submit your nominations to Brother Johnny Taylor by February 12, 2014.  His email address was provided.
Brother Polemarch advised that subsequent to this meeting Committee Chairs should send an email to cyoung@thelyf.com at least 24 hours prior to the monthly meeting if they wish to be placed on the agenda to give a committee report. 
Kappa Charitable Trust Fund, Inc.
Report made by Brother Reggie Wright
For the Good of Kappa.
 MEETING ADJOURNED AT 7:11pm. 
Chapter Photo Taken


